



# Tilery Times Issue no 267



w/e 18.11.16

#### **HEADTEACHER'S NEWS**

Dear Parent, carer, pupil, friend of our school,

Congratulations to Brooke Thompson who was the lucky child to have her Parental Questionnaire picked out of the tombola drum during last week's Friday assembly. This means that Brooke won a large bar of Dairy Milk chocolate (which I am sure she is sharing with her brother and sisters) and a £20 ASDA gift voucher for her family.

Thank you to all parents and carers who have attended parental consultations with their child's teacher this term. They are really very important meetings to ensure that we all work together to make sure our pupils make the very best of their Primary school education and have a great time learning and growing up together with their friends. We are almost but not quite at 100% attendance and we will be trying to catch up with remaining parents/carers to make sure every child has been represented during the term.

Good luck to our school football team who will be playing in the Stockton Central finals at North Shore School on Monday  $21^{st}$  November. The winners of the competition will go forward to the Tees Valley finals, which takes place at Middlesbrough FC's training ground at Hurworth on  $8^{th}$  March.

Tickets are selling fast for our big Christmas Fayre raffle, so make sure you give yourself a chance to win some of the brilliant prizes and buy some tickets which are on sale each day. The actual fayre is now less than 2 weeks away so please feel free to send in any contributions for the different stalls between now and the morning of the event.

Have a good weekend

J.P.Repton

## **GOVERNORS NEWS**

Governors met for the termly Governor's Resources Committee meeting on Tuesday. At this meeting the results of the School Financial Audit and Health and Safety Audit were shared. On behalf of the Governors of the school, the Chair of Governors Mrs E Miller congratulated all staff involved in these audits as carried out by officers from the Local Authoritu.

Mrs E Miller Chair of Governors

## **SCHOOL FAYRE**

Our school fayre will be held on Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> November.

We will be selling raffle tickets every morning in Breakfast Club for £1.00 a strip.

There will be a selection of toys to win and the main prize will be a Playstation 4 Bundle!

You've got to be in it to win it!



#### **CAR PARK**

Can we please ask parent/carers to not enter the car park in vehicles on a morning. There have been a few incidents of staff being unable to enter due to cars blocking the entrance or cars parked on double yellow lines.

Children can be dropped off at the top of the car park and walk safely down the path into school. If children stay on the path rather than walk across a busy car park it is far safer for all concerned.

Thank You.

#### ATTENDANCE - 07/11/16 -11/11/16

Class	%	Position
Miss Hunt	98.5%	1st
Mrs Robinson	97.6%	2nd
Miss Prince	95.4%	3rd
Mrs Fender	95.2%	4th
Miss Gent	94.8%	5th
Mrs Pickering	94.8%	5th
Mrs Rodgers	94.5%	7th
Mrs Roberts	93.9%	8th
Mrs Fearn	93.8%	9th
Miss Shildrick	91.9%	10th

### **HAMPER DONATIONS**

We are still collecting donations for our hampers for the Christmas Fayre. We welcome all non-perishable goods for our hampers such as tins, chocolates, Christmas puddings, biscuits etc. Can children please bring items into class rather than the office as each year group will present and wrap their own hamper.

We also welcome items that can be used as prizes for the tombola.

Thank you for your support.

## FRIDAY FOOTBALL

From Friday 25<sup>th</sup>
November, the Friday
Football After School
Club for Y5/6 boys and
girls will take place at
North Shore School. This
is due to the darker
nights.

Children should bring both outdoor and indoor football kit, as the practices will take place on the floodlit astro-turf or in the sports hall if the weather is very wet or especially cold. With the colder weather approaching we have developed a gritting plan so that you know where it is safe to walk in the school grounds when the ground freezes. The pathways highlighted in orange will be gritted first thing in the morning by the site manager when there is snow or ice. We strongly recommend that all visitors to the school only use these gritted pathways. We will be sharing this information with pupils in school to help keep them safe but it would be very useful if you would share this information with your children at home. If you have any questions please feel free to pop into the school office.

